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Dear Friends: On May 18 Lorna woke up with a swollen, ‘purple’ left leg. Because she could not walk 
down to the clinic, the RN came up to our apartment. She called 911immediately. It was Lorna’s first 
visit to the new hospital’s Emergency Room and it is a lovely facility. The doctors were wonderful! The 
blood clot was large and in her foot 

On May 22 we were both due to speak to our Sunday School 
class plus any visitors who responded to the invitation. It was 
“May for Manna” Sunday! The mantel fell on Fred and him 
alone. Lou McCoy had gathered a page of questions, in case 
Fred ran out of words. But the Lord stepped in – everyone 
marveled at the strength God gave Fred.  “You wouldn’t know 

he had PD,” said 
one dear friend, 
Mary. The class 
was very 
generous in their 
offering for 
Manna 
Publications. 

 Lorna is 
on Coumadin 
and having her 

blood monitored closely, praying all the time that her big, fat leg will be normal ASAP. Please 
join us in prayer – already we feel uplifted by the prayers and love of God’s people. 

MAY for MANNA 
On May 22, our Adult Sunday 

School class at First 
Presbyterian Church, 

Harrisonburg, VA, gave us the 
whole hour to present Manna 

Publications. They took a 
collection for the ministry. We 
want to thank Mary Bradshaw 

and Lou McCoy for putting 
this special effort together. 

Small Manna devotional books 
are still available If you did 

not get time to take a book and 
would like one, please let Fred 

know. 

 Our daughter Gay drove down from Connecticut and brought Lorna home from 
hospital. She helped us for several more days. Jeanette did the second shift and helped for 
another four days. We could not have managed without them!! Both girls had to drive 7-8 
hours to get here…we appreciate them so much. 

NIGERIA – In 1994 we attended our first LittWorld conference in England. We met some 
wonderful national leaders like Loknath Manaen of Nepal. After the conference, we visited 
Zambia, via Zimbabwe. We were welcomed by national believers and pastors. While staying 
with Timothy and Kunda Chilufya we saw one man totally healed by God and another 
delivered from the effects of two poisonous fetishes. We were in the midst of real spiritual 
warfare. 

Pastor Timothy shared openly with us that week and gave us his manuscript to put into 
good English. The book FROM DARKNESS TO LIGHT has been taken from what he shared 



with us. Soon after this, Pastor Timothy died of what we believe was cerebral malaria. Many 
questions remained unanswered. The spiritual battle still rages! Jesus is the answer! Jesus is 
the victor! “Pastor Timothy Osinlu, who distributes Manna Publications in Nigeria just wrote, 
“Thank you for the excellent and powerful book you sent me titled FROM DARKNESS TO 
LIGHT. It is a true treasure, more precious than gold and silver. It is not too hash at all. It is 
the plain truth. It speaks to what is really going on in Nigeria today. Thank you for making such a 
book available to us. The book will surely meet the spiritual needs of millions of Nigerians and I pray 
that it will spread to other West African countries. Thanks be to God for the life of late Pastor Timothy 
Chilufya. Although he has died, he is still preaching God’s precious word.” Timothy Osinlu. 

A big “Thank You” to Doug Sensabaugh. Doug has agreed to help us with Manna for Children.  

 

KENYA – “The picture shows boys enjoying their books. My wife Susan was with them teaching them 
the meaning of the story from the Manna book. You can see how diligent they are,” Bernard Otuoma. 

In most countries Manna for 
Children Bible story coloring 

books are a rare find. Yet they can 
be printed for .15 cents each. In 
other places they may cost 20 
cents each. Will you bless 100 

children with a book and a basket 
of crayons to color the pictures? If 
you pay for the books, we will find 

someone to supply the crayons. 
The Bible stories are easy to 
understand and the children 

almost always share them with 
their parents. Often mothers and 

older sisters don’t have any formal 
education. They enjoy the Bible 
stories as much as the children 
who color them. Check our web 

site www.mannapublications.org 

INDIA – Finally a word of encouragement came from Drs Alex and Anne Abraham of Operation 
Agape based in Ludhiana, Punjab. Dr. Anne had just received our only copy of WOMEN OF THE 
BIBLE, a study Lorna prepared and taught in 1992. Dr Alex wrote, “We are happy to translate and 
publish this study in the Hindi language. We feel it would be of great benefit to many women in North 
India. Your books have been a blessing to thousands.”  

MANNA (UK) The Serb population of the former Yugoslavia is around 7 million with 6 million Serb 
orthodox adherents and a sprinkling of other denominations. Our colleagues in the UK have just 
received the translation of MARK 1 Bible commentary in the Serbian language. It is suitable for Serb 
readers in Montenegro and Kosovo as well as Serbia. The Protestant population is just over 1% of 
the population in the former Yugoslavia and they are in need of sound Christian literature in their own 
language, translated and published by their own people. 

If you wish to invest in the children’s lives financially, please make checks payable to Manna 
Publications (USA) Inc. Mark “Manna for Children” and mail to 1130 Highlands Place, Apt 205, 
Harrisonburg, VA 22801. Thank you.   


